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Summary and Purpose of Document
         Current developments and plans for the MTDCF in Canada are discussed
_______________________________________________________________________

ACTION PROPOSED
The meeting is requested to note the information
DISCUSSION

Canada continues its activities to implement the MTDCF.  The migration is concurrent with other necessary modernization activities in the national meteorological observation and data processing system. While those activities are actually indirectly beneficial to the MTDCF, some slippage has occurred in comparison to our objectives of last year regarding the Migration.  Nevertheless, the project is still working toward making TEMP, PILOT, SYNOP and CLIMAT data available in BUFR format on the GTS for third-party evaluation in 2012.  It is possible the initial data feed will contain only a subset of all Canadian synoptic or aerological stations, to be augmented as the migration progresses.
As stated in our status report to this Expert Team last year, Canada intends to fill out the BUFR templates for the various code forms as much as possible with native data and metadata values, as opposed to converting TAC reports to BUFR.
With regards to the processing of incoming BUFR upper air and surface reports, Canada expects to fully process BUFR observation data (surface and upper air) for NWP or other purposes, in 2013.

RA IV CONSIDERATIONS

Canada is mindful of the delays it has incurred in the migration and is anxious to move forward. It is also eager to create a propitious climate for the MTDCF throughout RA IV.  With this in mind, Mr Jeff Ator (USA) and the author of this status update obtained permission through their respective NMHS hierarchies to contact the Permanent Representatives of RA IV.  A letter has been prepared to remind the PRs of the MTDCF and suggest the creation of a Regional Work Group to arrive at a regional implementation plan and coordinate its implementation.  This letter will be mailed on or around May 28th, 2012.
